
 
 

MINUTES OF ARBELA TOWNSHIP REGULAR MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 
 

August 12, 2019 
 
The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Joe White at 6:00 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: Present – Mary Warren, Jody Hunt, Wayne Schultz, William Jacobi, Joseph  

White, Commissioner Jensen, Deputy Glumm, Tim Anderson, Building 
Inspector and 13 residents. 

                          Absent –  
 
MOTION: By Jody Hunt to approve the minutes of the July 8, 2019, township board meeting. 
SECONDED: By William Jacobi, all ayes, motion carried. 
 
MOTION: By Mary Warren to pay bills and payroll. 
SECONDED: By Jody Hunt, all ayes, motion carried. 
 
Supervisor White gave the fire board report.  There were 3 structure fires, 0 grass fires, 0 other fire,  
18 Power line standby, 1 mutual aid, 2 motor vehicle/pedestrian accidents, 5 misc. calls, 0 false 
alarm and 31 E.M.S responses.  The completed fire truck should be done by the end of the year. 
 
Deputy Glumm gave the police report.  There was 0 arrests, 19 tickets issued, 30 property 
inspections, 25 vehicles investigated, 29 persons investigated, 1 paper served and 4 assists to other 
departments.  There were 4 assaults, 2 burglaries, 1 larceny, 1 stolen vehicle, 11 accidents, 6 traffic 
violations, 1 false alarm, 11 inspections,10 misc., 1 assist to EMS and 4 assist to other police 
agency. 
 
Supervisor White gave a road update.  The Road Commission is scheduled to grade next week and 
we will be spreading calcium chloride before Labor Day.  Lewis Road between Arbela and Birch 
Run Road will be shut down as they are putting in a new tube.  The Road Commission has been 
trimming trees that are hanging over the roadways ready to drop.  The Road Commission has put 
four tubes on Swaffer Road and once the sand settles they plan to asphalt it.  They are also putting a 
tube on corner of Stanley and Baker Drive in the subdivision.  They plan to asphalt Stanley Drive 
up to the tube. 
 
MOTION: By Jody Hunt to have Supervisor White go to the Road Commission and request that 
they not pave Swaffer Road and Stanley Drive because tubes have been put in and we don’t want 
dips in the new asphalt, or if the Road Commission is willing to give us the $25,000.00, have 
Stanley Drive paved up to the new tube. 
SECONDED: By Mary Warren, all ayes, motion carried. 
 
Tim Anderson said he is having Deputy Glumm look at 3 blight violations and he received 5 new 
ones today. 
 
Supervisor White read the recommendation from the Planning Commission on the rezoning of 
Victor Ill. 
 
MOTION:  By Jody Hunt to amend the Arbela Township Zoning Ordinance (2002) and rezone 
parcel # 79-003-016-400-0400-00 (275 ft. x 300 ft.) located on Barnes Road from A-1 Agriculture 
to RR-1 Rural Residential for Victor Ill. 
SECONDED:  By William Jacobi.  Roll call vote.  Mary Warren, yes; William Jacobi, yes; Wayne 
Schultz, yes; Jody Hunt, yes; Joseph White, yes.  Motion carried. 
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MOTION: By Mary Warren to adjourn at 6:37 p.m. 
SECONDED: By William Jacobi, all ayes, motion carried. 
 
 
 
 
Mary C. Warren, 
Township Clerk 


